
 
 
 
 

May 29, 1995 
 
 
 
 
BY FACSIMILE 
632-817-9309 
 
Mrs. María Elena A. Cruz 
Personal Secretary to Mrs. Aquino 
25 Times Street 
Quezon City 
Philippines 
 
Dear Elena: 
 
I realize that you are probably very busy preparing for Mrs. Aquino’s departure for the 
U.S. and for handling her affairs during her absence, but once again I have a couple of 
questions.   
 
First, would it be possible to let me know the airline, flight number, and flight time when 
Mrs. Aquino and her two companions will depart from Portland to return to the 
Philippines?  This information will help our security people coordinate arrangements 
with the Portland airport security office. 
 
Second, since you will not be accompanying Mrs. Aquino, will either Mrs. Abellada or 
Mrs. Dee be assuming the role of primary contact person and coordinator of Mrs. 
Aquino’s schedule?  If so, please let me know which one will have that role; we will 
want to meet with her upon her arrival in Eugene, or perhaps during the drive south to 
Eugene, to discuss matters of logistics, security, and so forth.  
 
Thank you very much for your help.  Please do not hesitate to provide any advice or 
information concerning matters that you think I perhaps have overlooked or may not have 
given adequate attention. 
  
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Susan E. Plass 
      Assistant Vice Provost for International Affairs 
 


